
C A T H O L I C  P A R I S H   

407 S. WARRINGTON CECIL, WI.  54111 

Phone: 715-745-6681 • Email: smotcecil@gmail.com 

Pastoral Staff 
Pastoral Leader 
 Deacon Todd Raether 
 Cell Phone: 715-851-4563 
 Email: traether@stmartin-cecil.org 

Permanent Deacon 
 Deacon Ken Banker 
Priest Celebrant - Moderator 
 Fr. Edward Looney 

Parish Trustees (2-yr.term) 

       Tom Melchior  .....   (Term 2 ends 2024) 
       Karen Monfre….  (Term 1 ends 2025) 

Parish Council (3-yr.term) 

 Janet Ramseth .....   (Term 1 ends 2024) 
 Open  ..................   (Term 1 ends 2023) 

 Lynn Schaal  ........   (Term 2 ends 2023) 

 Jim Mahloch ........   (Term 1 ends 2023) 

 Steve Kohlbeck…. (Term 1 ends 2024) 

 Dale Vannes........   (Term 1 ends 2024) 

 Gary Pawlak  .....   (Term 2 ends 2025) 
 

Finance Council (3-yr.term) 

 Paul Sheridan .....   (Term 1 ends 2025) 
 Open……….….   (Term 1 ends 2023) 
 Joe Michel  ..........   (Term 1 ends 2025)              
       Bob Weiske…….. (Term 2 ends 2025) 

 Todd Lorbiecki….  (Term 1 ends 2023) 

Sunday 9:00 am 
 

Reconciliation  
Saturdays  3:00 pm 
Sacred Heart  
 

Parish Office Hours 
Mon. - Fri. 9 am—3 pm. 

 

Parish Website 
www.stmartin-cecil.org 

 

ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 

 

 

October 1, 2023 



I’ve been working with our 
students who will receive the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 
on October 29th. Please pray 
for Olivia (Adele) Giese, 
Adam (Sebastian) Smith, 
Karson (Anthony) Stoss, and 
Sam (Francis of Assisi)  Wolf 

as they conclude their 
studies. 

We recently discussed the 
Corporal Works of Mercy: 
Feed the hungry, Give drink 

to the thirsty, Shelter the homeless, Clothe the naked, Care 
for the sick, Help the imprisoned, and Bury the dead. I would 

like to thank you, as a parish, for being great living examples 
of serving others through these works; especially through our 
food pantry. 

As we begin the process of re-designing our food pantry, we 
thought it best to survey our current users. I spent some time 
during our recent distribution doing just that. What I found out, 
is that we are doing a great job. Everyone is very grateful for 

the food, and personal items we provide. We are not the only 
panty to serve this area, but we are the most appreciated. 

I thank God for the vision of those who started the pantry 
many years ago, and for the volunteers over the years who 
have formed it into what it has become. I am also grateful for 
those who have donated food and/or money. This allows us 
to truly live as children of God. 

 

Blessings, 

Deacon Todd 
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DEACON’S CORNER 

 

This Week at St. Martin of Tours 

Mon.    October 2-Office Closed 
     Deacon @ Clergy Congress 
Tues.    October 3  Deacon @ Clergy Congress 
8:30 am    NO Communion Service 
6:00 pm      Acts of the Apostles Bible Study 
Wed.    October 4 
            Deacon@ Clergy Congress 
Thurs.    October 5 
1-8:00 pm   Eucharistic Adoration 
Friday    October 6 
      
Sat.      October 7 
3:00 pm    Reconciliation-Sacred Heart 
Sunday    October 8 
9:00 am    Mass  

October 1 
Trent Westphal  

and the  
deceased members of the  
Wendt/Westphal Families 

October 8 
Lawrence Kallies 

Mass Attendance 
Sunday, September 24…………………………...223 

Financial Stewardship Report  
September 24, 2023 

Offertory  ............................... 448.00 
Adult Envelopes ................. 1,828.00 
Online Donation ..................... 280.00 
Total ................................... 2,556.00 

PRAYER HOURS 
DAILY 

8:00 AM—8:00 PM 

 Please Pray for these People: 

Shane Weiske 
Patricia Williams 
Theresa Arneson 
David Slaski Jr. 

John Peplinski Sr. 
Jerry Peplinski 

Deacon Ken Banker 
Maxine Sturm 

Shirley Kurowski 
Alice Armitage 
Gerry Buech 

Nancy Dietz 
Lil Konitzer 
Jeff Mueller 

Julie Borowitz 
Lee Mecikalski 

Cookie Strasman 
Mike Welcing 
Betty Marcks 
David Majeski 
Joe Welcing 

Our Prayer Circle 

 

FIRST READING  Isaiah 5:1-7 
PSALM    Psalm 80:9, 12, 13-14,  
                15-16, 19-20 

SECOND READING Philippians 4:6-9 
GOSPEL   Matthew 21:33-43 

SCRIPTURE READINGS 
for 

Sunday, October 8, 2023 



THE TWENTY-SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  OCTOBER 1, 2023 

SOS SUNDAYS 
 
 

SHARING OUR  SWEETS 
SOS Sundays will be held on  

Sunday, October 1 
Coffee & beverages will be provided.  

Come, Join Us! 

COMMUNION SERVICE 
Tuesdays 
8:30 am 

 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Thursdays 

1:00-8:00 pm 

ONLINE GIVING  
Giving online has become easier than ever at  

St. Martin of Tours. 
 

Scan the QR Code below with your cellphone to be directed to  
https://www.stmartin-cecil.org/donate 

. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you have any questions, please call the parish office. 

Time to Register: A Family of Faith 
Program 

If you have not registered your family/children 
for our program "A Family of Faith" visit our 
website at 

 www.stmartin-cecil.org/religious-education  
If you have any questions call either the  

Parish Office  
(715) 745-6681 

FOF Coordinator, Michele  
(414) 241-5437 

BOXES OF JOY 
Boxes of Joy (Cross Catholic Outreach 
mission shoe box project) starts October 1 
and runs to the end of the month.  Take one, 
take more, or use your own shoe box.  Fill it 
with your choice of small items:  school 
supplies (pens, pencils w/sharpener, erasers, 

small notebooks, or scissors), summer 
wear (shorts, tees, or sun hat), toys 
(cars, dolls, yo-yo, etc.), and hygiene 

items (bar soap, comb, brush, or toothbrush).  Mark the 
box:  boy/girl, age ranges 2-4, 5-9, 10-14.  Instructions 
are included and note the Do's and Don'ts.  Have a 
great time filling your special box! 

FALL GARDEN CLEANUP 
It's time to put our flower gardens 
to bed. A work day has been 
scheduled for Tuesday Oct. 10 at 
9am. Please wear work gloves. 
We need about 4 to 6 volunteers 
for this project. If you are 
interested in helping please 
contact Deacon Todd or Linda at 
the parish office.  

Thanks in advance for your help!  

OCTOBER IS RESPECT LIFE MONTH 
Mother Teresa Said at the 1994 National Prayer Breakfast, 
“Any country that accepts abortion is not teaching its 
people to love but to use any violence to get what they 
want.  This is why the greatest destroyer of love and peace 
is abortion”. 
 
Please consider donating to A&A Alexandrina Center in 
Green Bay which is a pregnancy resource center. Donation 
envelopes are available on the shelf in the Parish Hall. The 
envelopes are pre-addressed and are ready for direct 
mailing or you may place it in the black offering box and we 
will forward it to the Center.                              ~Thank you! 

https://www.stmartin-cecil.org/religious-education

